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To: Members of the Plan Commission 

 
From: Tom Vander Woude, Planning Director   
 
Meeting Date:  July 13, 2021  
 
Agenda Item:   PC Docket No. 21-008 
 
Application:   Subdivision – Final  Plat  
 
Hearing:   N/A 
 
Summary:  Stephen Richard Westerberg requesting approval of a final plat consolidating 

the three residential lots at 10125 Norwich Drive, 10111 Norwich Drive, and 
10110 Whitehall Garden 

 
Applicant:   Stephen Richard Westerberg 
 
Property Address:  10125 Norwich Drive, 10111 Norwich Drive, and 10110 Whitehall 

Garden  
 
Current Zoning:  CD-3.R-2 Single Family  
 
Adjacent Zoning:  North: CD-3.R-2 
 South: CD-3.R-2 
 East: CD-3.R-2 
 West: CD-3.R-2 
 
Action Requested:   Approve final plat  
 
Additional Actions Required:  none 
 
Staff Recommendation:  Approval  
 
Attachments:   Westerberg Second Addition preliminary plat prepared by Torrenga 

Surveying dated 05-28-2021 

  Site Plan Lot 1 in Westerberg Addition prepared by Torrenga 
Surveying dated 05-27-2021  
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Figure 1: Subject property outlined in red. 

 
BACKGROUND 
Stephen Westerberg has submitted plans to consolidate three lots in the West Lakes neighborhoods into 
a single lot:  

• Lot 225 of the West Lakes Phase IV subdivision commonly known as 10111 Norwich Drive 

• Lot 222 of the West Lakes Phase IV subdivision commonly known as 10110 Whitehall Garden  

• Lot 1 of the Westerberg Addition commonly known as 10125 Norwich Drive 
 
The Westerberg Addition was created in 2020 when the applicant combined two lots into a single lot. The 
applicant has constructed a residential home on this lot and is now seeking to expand his rear yard by 
adding two additional lots. He has provided a site plan that depicts a “sport court” to be installed on the 
current Lot 222.  
 
Staff reviewed the proposed subdivision at a Site Plan Review Committee meeting and finds it to be in 
compliance with the Town of Munster Zoning Ordinance and Subdivision Ordinance. Staff notes that the 
proposed consolidation retains all drainage and utility easements included in the original West Lakes 
Phase IV subdivision. 
 
Final plat approval may be granted upon completion of public improvements without a public hearing. 
The only public improvement that will be required is the installation of sidewalks along Whitehall Garden 
and Norwich Drive. 
 
MOTION 
Provided the preliminary plat is approved by the Plan Commission, the Plan Commission may wish to 
consider the following motion:  
Motion to approve PC Docket No. 21-005 granting approval of the final plat for the Westerberg Second 
Addition. 






